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Planning Commission Staff Report 
 

Project Type:  Minor Subdivision Plat   
 
Meeting Date:  January 12, 2015   
 
From:   Jessica Henry   
   Project Planner   
 
Location: 158 Long Road 
 
Applicant: CEDC, on behalf of JLA Development, LLC. 
 
Description: Monarch Center Minor Subdivision Plat: A Minor Subdivision Plat for a 10.97 

acre tract of land zoned “PC” Planned Commercial District located on the 
northeast corner of the intersection of Long Road and Edison Road. 

 
 

PROPOSAL SUMMARY 
CEDC, on behalf of JLA Development, LLC, has submitted a request for a Minor Subdivision Plat for the 
Monarch Center Development. This plat is establishing three (3) lots for development which will be 
served by multiple access points off of Long and Edison Roads. The primary purpose of the plat is to 
create smaller lots for individual development.  
 
ZONING HISTORY OF SUBJECT SITE 
On February 5, 2007, the City of Chesterfield approved Ordinance 2334 which rezoned the property from 
“NU” Non-Urban District to “PC” Planned Commercial District.  Due to the economic conditions of the 
region, as cited by the property owner, several time extensions were granted related to the submittal of 
the site development concept plan in both 2010 and again in 2012.   Subsequently, the property owner 
submitted a request for an ordinance amendment in 2013.  Per the property owner’s request, in August 
2013, the City of Chesterfield approved Ordinance 2753 to allow for the addition of a 0.85 acre parcel of 
land (zoned “M-3”) to be rezoned and included in under the same planned district ordinance, resulting in a 
new “PC” Planned Commercial District totaling 10.97 acres. Ordinance 2753 also amended various 
building and parking setbacks and made modifications, such as a slight increase in the allowable floor area 
permitted within the development, to account for the addition of land.    
 
In 2014, the Planning Commission approved a Site Development Concept Plan and the City Council 
approved a Site Development Section Plan for the Monarch Center Development. The Minor Subdivision 
Plat currently presented for consideration conforms to the approved SDCP and SDSP.  In the image on 
the following page, the two existing lots are outlined in blue and the three proposed lots are outlined in 
red. 
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Figure 1: Monarch Center Proposed Lots 

 
DEPARTMENT INPUT 
Staff has reviewed the submittal and has found the application to be in conformance with the Planned 
District Ordinance and all applicable City Code requirements.  Staff recommends approval of the Minor 
Subdivision Plat for the Monarch Center development.  
 
MOTION 
The following options are provided to the Planning Commission for consideration relative to this 
application: 
 

1) “I move to approve (or deny) the Minor Subdivision Plat for the Monarch Center development.  
 

2) “I move to approve (or deny) the Minor Subdivision Plat for the Monarch Center development 
with the following conditions…” (Conditions may be added, eliminated, altered or modified) 

 
CC: Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 
 
Attachments: Minor Subdivision Plat  
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